

Approved June 16, 2020

Clackamas SWCD Board Meeting Minutes for May 19, 2020

This meeting was held via "Go to Meeting". All participants attended virtually.

	Directors:	Jeff Becker (Chair), Roger Fantz (Treasurer), Don Guttridge (Secretary) Jim Johnson, Jan Lee, Jesse Nelson (Vice-Chair), Joan Zuber
115	Associate Directors:	PK Melethil
Z	Directors Emeritus:	Mike Weinberg
PRESENT	Staff:	Nicole Ahr, Jason Faucera, Tami Guttridge, Lisa Kilders, Clair Klock, Sam Leininger, Eann Rains, Jenne Reische, Nathan Tucker
P. F.	Partners:	Kim Galland (Natural Resources Conservation Service)
	Guests:	Rita Baker, Alexis Barton, Jack Halsey, John Keith, Chris Lapp, Anna Rankin, Neil Schulman, Asako Yamamuro
	NOT PRESENT:	

1 – CALL TO ORDER and ACCEPT AGENDA / PUBLIC COMMENT / DIRECTOR REPORTS / MANAGER'S REPORT ON COMMITTEES

- A. Call to order Chair Becker called the meeting to order with a quorum present at 4:10 p.m., May 19, 2020, via "Go to Meeting" web/conference call, originating from the Clackamas SWCD office at 22055 S Beavercreek Rd, Beavercreek, Oregon.
 - Chair Becker asked if there were any changes or additions to the agenda. Acting General Manager (GM) Kilders asked to add item 4C to the agenda, applying for reimbursement of the Family First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) sick leave and family leave wages and item 5C renewal of an intergovernmental agreement (IGA) with the Oregon Department of Agriculture.
- **B.** Public Comment Chair Becker asked if anyone wished to make a public comment. No comment was offered.

- **C. Director reports** Chair Becker called for Director Reports
 - Director Fantz asked when Directors would comment on the budget. Chair Becker noted that the Board would be discussing the budget later in the meeting.
 - Director Lee reported that the Clackamas County Commissioners were preparing to approve a Covid-19 plan for reopening the county. The plan should be approved next week. Lee reported that the Oregon Association of Conservation Districts has been working with districts statewide and sent out information regarding the FFCRA reimbursement. Lee reported that the Soil and Water Conservation Commission is reviewing director eligibility requirements for Soil and Water Conservation Districts. A survey will be sent out to the districts.
 - Director Johnson reported that the American Farmlands Report would be available on Wednesday, May 20, 2020. There will be two webinars with briefs about the report and if directors would like information regarding them, please contact Director Johnson. Johnson also reported that there would be a webinar in early July that is specific to the farmland report for the State of Oregon and he will send out information regarding that webinar to the Board.
- D. Partner reports Kim Galland with the Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) spoke with the Board. Galland noted that the public is not allowed at the office in Oregon City, but that NRCS staff are conducting site visits and ranking projects for funding. If the District is contacted regarding farmers needing help with the disposal of animal carcasses due to Covid-19 impacts, there is an Emergency Animal Mortality Program available to help with disposal to protect watersheds and groundwater.
 - Galland reported that the Farm Services Agency will be signing up vegetable and berry growers for payments for loss of production due to the pandemic. Hazelnut growers are not included in the payout at this time.
 - The United States Department of Agriculture is purchasing and distributing agriculture goods under the FFCRA act to distributors. The distributors are boxing up the goods and sending them to food banks and non-profits who work with families in need.
- E. Manager's report on committees Acting GM Kilders reported that the Building Committee had been exchanging e-mails and the Personnel Committee met on May 14, 2020 to discuss the open General Managers position. Both committees will report later in the meeting.

2 - MINUTES

A. April 21, 2020, regular board meeting minutes – The minutes of April 21, 2020, regular board meeting were presented. The minutes have been reviewed by the Board Secretary.

<u>Directors Guttridge/Fantz moved/seconded</u> to approve the minutes of April 21, 2020, board meeting as presented. Board <u>Directors were polled</u>: In favor: Becker, Fantz, Guttridge, <u>Johnson, Lee, Nelson, and Zuber. Motion Carried Unanimously.</u>

B. April 28, 2020, budget committee meeting minutes – The minutes of April 28, 2020, budget committee meeting were presented. The Board Secretary has reviewed the minutes.

<u>Directors Guttridge/Nelson moved/seconded</u> to approve the minutes of April 28, 2020 budget committee meeting as presented. Board <u>Directors were polled</u>: In favor: Becker, Fantz, <u>Guttridge</u>, Johnson, Lee, Nelson, and Zuber. <u>Motion Carried Unanimously</u>.

3 – FINANCIAL REPORTS

A. Review and accept financial reports – Staff Tucker reviewed April 30, 2020, balance sheet and statement of revenue with the Board. Tucker reported that the District's total assets are \$11 million and current liabilities are 7.4 million. The District has received 2.4 million from tax-based revenues which are only slightly off the budget projections for the fiscal year 2019/2020. Tucker reported on new payroll codes that have been added to track the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) payments.

Chair Becker asked if there had been any information provided regarding whether Districts would be reimbursed for these expenditures. Acting GM Kilders reported that the State of Oregon had received some federal funding that they were making available to cities and special districts for reimbursement.

<u>Directors Fantz/Nelson moved/seconded</u> to approve the financial reports for April 30, 2020, as presented. <u>Directors were polled</u>: In favor: Becker, Fantz, Guttridge, Johnson, Lee, Nelson, and Zuber. Motion Carried Unanimously.

B. Disbursements – Staff Tucker reviewed the disbursement report for May 2020. Checks were numbered 100169 to 100199 with no breaks in the sequence and no voids. Checks totaled \$86,917.43 with \$14,226.95 of the total in conservation grants funding. Tucker noted that there were three more farmers market support grants released this month, they were for the Canby, Milwaukie, and Redland Grange markets.

<u>Directors Fantz/Guttridge moved/seconded</u> to approve disbursements for May 2020, as presented. <u>Directors were polled</u>: <u>In favor: Becker, Fantz, Guttridge, Johnson, Lee, Nelson, and Zuber</u>. <u>Motion Carried Unanimously</u>.

4 – OTHER FINANCIALS

A. Discussion of the Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget - Budget officer Faucera reported that the budget process was nearly complete. The Budget Committee had put forth an approved budget. Board Directors should take into consideration public comment at this time. The Board can make changes to the budget funds at this meeting as long as the impact does not change any single fund more than 10 percent. The District has received a letter from the county tax assessor stating that the projected growth within the county is between 3.5 and 4 percent for the next year. Our budget was based on a 3 percent growth. The collection rate of the property taxes will have the greatest impact on our budget in the next fiscal year. A lower collection rate will mean less money.

Staff is recommending acceptance of the budget as presented, and noted that funds that have been appropriated do not have to be spent. Staff Tucker reported that contingencies in the budget will be closely monitored.

Director Fantz observed that the District should be looking for additional funding. Fantz would like to see if the building could be refinanced or more money borrowed to cover cost overruns on construction and other commitments.

Staff Faucera explained that the general fund appropriated reserves do not have to be spent. The District will need to wait until this year's audit for an accurate look at the beginning fund balances. Faucera asked if the Board had any changes they would like to make to the proposed budget, and if there were no changes, the Board will need to vote on the resolution to accept the budget.

B. Resolution to adopt the 2020-002 Fiscal Year Budget – Director Guttridge moved and Director Zuber seconded to adopt Resolution # 2020-002. Chair Becker asked that Staff Rains read the resolution to the Board.

<u>Directors Guttridge/Zuber moved/seconded</u> to approve Resolution # 2020-002 to adopt the budget, make appropriations, and impose and categorize the property tax for the fiscal year, 2020-2021. <u>Directors were polled</u>: In favor: Becker, Fantz, Guttridge, Johnson, Lee, Nelson, Zuber. Motion Carried Unanimously.

C. Intergovernmental agreement (IGA) with the Oregon Department of Agriculture (ODA) — Staff Leininger reported that he had been approached by ODA regarding the renewal of an IGA for the treatment of Orange Hawkweed in the Lolo Pass area of Mt. Hood. This particular infestation straddles the county line between Clackamas and Hood River Counties. Last season the WeedWise contractors treated hawkweed under this IGA and ODA reimbursed the District for this work. ODA had planned to use their staff for the work this year on the Hood River side, but their staff has been transferred to other areas due to restrictions caused by the Covid-19 pandemic. ODA contacted the District to look for alternative solutions. Leininger asked that the Board authorize Acting General Manager Kilders to sign the IGA once completed, allowing the WeedWise program to support the ongoing weed control efforts that straddle this jurisdictional boundary. The District does have a current five-year cooperative agreement with the Hood River Soil and Water Conservation District.

Director Johnson reported that he has no conflict of interest on this subject as he does not work with the weed control department at ODA.

<u>Directors Fantz/Guttridge moved/seconded</u> to authorize Acting General Manager Kilders to sign an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Oregon Department of Agriculture to treat Orange Hawkweed in the Lolo Pass area in both Clackamas and Hood River Counties.

<u>Directors were polled: In favor: Becker, Fantz, Guttridge, Johnson, Lee, Nelson, Zuber.</u>

Motion Carried Unanimously.

5 - PROJECTS, PROGRAMS

- A. National Water Quality Initiative project listening session Staff Faucera reported to the Board that there had been 35 attendees at the listening session on May 13, 2020. Twenty-four of the attendees were community members. The attendees were skeptical about the study, but Faucera explained that the study was to help identify areas where the District might be able to help improve water quality. Faucera noted that the biggest concern is getting landowners involved, especially challenging in the Canby/Molalla area where there is a lack of trust in local government. It was explained that this assessment must be completed to be able to apply for NRCS dollars to implement on-the-ground projects. Faucera is excited about the District taking an overview of the entire watershed. The next meeting is scheduled for early June and Faucera commended John Runyon for his good work on this project. The Board can view the video of the presentation on molallariverdrinkingwater.com.
- C. Memorandum of Understanding with Oswego Lake Watershed Council Staff Leininger asked the Board to authorize Acting General Manager Kilders to sign a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the Oswego Lake Watershed Council. The MOU will allow the Oswego Lake Watershed council to partner with the District to continue weed control efforts in the watershed boundaries. The District's current landowner permissions allow the council to work under our authority and the MOU will formalize the partnership and allow the councils' staff and volunteers to help with continued weed control in their watershed.

<u>Directors Guttridge/Lee moved/seconded</u> to authorize Acting General Manager Kilders to sign a Memorandum of Understanding with the Oswego Lake Watershed Council to treat priority invasive weeds in partnership with the WeedWise program within the watershed boundaries. <u>Directors were polled: In favor: Becker, Fantz, Guttridge, Johnson, Lee, Nelson, Zuber. Motion Carried Unanimously.</u>

6 - PERSONNEL

A. Recommendations from the Personnel Committee on General Manager Recruitment – Chair Becker reported that the District has received five applications and at least three of the applicants have not met the minimum qualifications. The Personnel Committee has recommended putting off advertising for additional candidates until August when hopefully interviews could be scheduled. Becker noted that Acting GM Kilders is happy to continue in the position for the time being. Becker asked if Kilders had been in contact with the applicants. Kilders reported that she had let them know the job has not been filled.

Director Lee reported that she likes the way Kilders is doing the job.

Director Johnson would like to see the minimum qualifications reviewed to see if they need to be changed to bring in more applicants. He feels that the request for five years of experience is the holdup and some applicants would be able to do the job without the experience.

Director Fantz asked that the review of qualifications be brought back to the Board at the next meeting.

7 – BOARD AND MANAGER REPORTS

A. Manager reports -

- Staff Reische touched on highlights of the planning department including oak outreach, rare plant survey, pollinator training, nutrient management, NRCS grant application, and her work on a ClackCo public access program. Please see the attached briefing memo
- Acting GM Kilders presented the review of the outreach department. The outreach team has been working with districts and partners across the state to develop conservation and education activities. District employee Scott Eden will be making a webinar regarding pasture management. Small Farms School has been postponed and farmer's markets are opening. A new feature on the District website is the "Native Plant of the Month. Please see the attached briefing memo.
- Staff Leininger wished the Board a "Happy Oregon invasive weed week". The
 WeedWise website has the top ten ways to celebrate the week. This month's weed of
 the month is Orange Hawkweed and the Sandy River Watershed Council has a post
 about Orange Hawkweed surveys and treatments on their website.
 - Staff Cooley has been out conducting weed treatments in the Oswego Lake area, Oregon City, Wilsonville, and most of the lower Willamette area of the county.
 - Staff Karr has been working up in the Clackamas Watershed treating weeds in many of the campgrounds which are currently closed.

Staff Gattuso has been working in the Sandy River basin treating spurge laurel and garlic mustard. Much of this work is on the Bureau of Land Management property and there have been some impacts due to work stoppages. Gattuso is trying to get permission to allow manual control in some of these areas.

Staff Leininger has been doing some surveys. Leininger's big news for the Board was that nearly 2200 bio-control insects (psyllids) had been released in an undisclosed location to control Knotweed.

Leininger noted that technical assistance calls were on the rise.

- Staff Faucera noted he had nothing to add to what had been reported in previous topics
- Acting GM Kilders reported that there is work going on in the Eagle Creek Community
 forest, as it is being used as a staging area for work that is being done on Suter Creek.
 Suter Creek crosses a corner of our property. Gravel and logs have been hauled in for
 the project, and the District is posting signs warning folks of the activity. The actual
 restoration work is due to start sometime in June.

Kilders also reported that arrangements have been made to have the hay cut at the farm.

B. Associate Member recruitment – Chair Becker reported to the Board that Ms. Anna Rankin had attended two meetings of the District and he asked Rankin to provide the Board with a required letter of interest.

Becker reported that Mr. John Keith had been approached about becoming an Associate Member and was in attendance. Keith reported that he had attended several previous board meetings and Chair Becker asked if he would also provide the Board with a letter of interest.

The Board will review the letters and take action at the next meeting.

8 – PROPERTY, PLANNING

A. Building update – Director Guttridge reported that the Building Committee had approved some low-cost suggestions for work on erosion control along the west property line and infill to the plaza rock wall. Guttridge asked Staff Faucera to further address the Board as he had recently met with P&C Construction regarding finishing up the punch list.

Staff Faucera reported that he had met with Ken Fehringer and Rich Melcher to walk through the punch list. P&C is planning to have crews out on Saturday, May 30, 2020, to complete as many items as possible on the list. Faucera will be working with P&C to finish out the financial portion of the contract by the end of the month. P&C has addressed the drainage of the condenser units by installing a drain under the concrete to re-route the water from the sidewalk. We have received the master key, and P&C are having additional copies cut as one is required for the fire department. P&C will return in November to do a 1-year warranty walkthrough to address any problems with the building.

Faucera noted that we have submitted a letter of interest to the General Service Administration regarding renting the west wing to the Natural Resources Conservation Service. The District is waiting for a reply. If they agree to rent the space, there may be some additional expenses to meet their requirements.

The management staff is addressing needed maintenance and vegetation management at the building.

9 – OTHER REPORTS

- Director Zuber reported that she had attended the National Water Quality Initiative meeting and was encouraged by the number of people who had attended. Zuber thanked Faucera for the good job he had done.
- Director Fantz is interested in having a face to face meeting with the people who are interested in being Associated Directors with the District, when it is possible.

ADJOURN AND NEXT MEETING

• The next regular meeting will be on June 16, 2020, at 4:00 p.m.

L. Settlande

There being no further business, Chair Becker adjourned the meeting at 6:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tami L. Guttridge Office Administrator

Page 7 of 7 – Approved minutes of the May 19, 2020 Board Meeting _ The Clackamas Soil and Water Conservation District prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or whether all or part of an individual's income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the District. The District is an equal opportunity employer.



May 20, 2020

BRIEFING NOTE FOR THE CLACKAMAS SWCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS

RE: Conservation Planning Program Update

Oak Conservation Projects and Rare Plant Surveys

The planning staff is drafting plans and specifications for several new Oak EQIP applications this spring. One aspect of the NRCS planning process is to survey the project area for threatened and endangered (T & E) species. This month we began those surveys for the T & E plant species that are potentially found on oak habitats in Clackamas county. Oregon white oak sites typically have seven different T&E plant species that require surveys for NRCS projects. Since many of these species bloom at different times of the



Giant Camas at one of our oak restoration sites.

year (usually in the spring), it sometimes requires several site visits to determine if they are present. An important goal in NRCS-funded projects is to avoid impacting these endangered species.

In addition to working with new sign-ups, staff are overseeing the implementation of existing oak restoration projects. During a recent visit to an ongoing project, giant camas were spotted blooming in an area subject to weed treatments over the last two years. Staff was excited to see the beautiful native plant species spreading where blackberry once dominated.



Willamette Valley Daisy is associated with oak habitats.

Pollinator Training

This month several of the planning staff attended virtual training on pollinator habitat organized by NRCS and Xerces. The course covered how to evaluate and plan pollinator habitat on farmland, and how to incorporate pollinator habitat into existing agricultural practices such as field borders, hedgerows, or conservation cover. As certified planners with NRCS, staff earned Job Approval Authority for the Hedgerow and Wildlife Habitat Planting practices by attending the training. Job Approval Authority (JAA) demonstrates competence

for a particular practice and allows a planner to design and certify that practice as part of NRCS projects.

Nutrient Management Technical Assistance

Recently, planning staff worked with a small acreage horse boarding facility along Bear Creek in Canby to improve their nutrient management. The farm had been spreading manure on wet soils in the fall. This is a problem because nitrogen and phosphorus are lost on the saturated ground or during high water events.

Our recommendation was to:

- move the manure storage pile to higher ground and tarping it against winter rains
- export off-site as much manure as possible to avoid over application to their limited acreage
- reseed the area, where manure was spread last fall, with a pasture grass mix. The new grass vegetation helped to utilize and stabilize the remaining soil nutrients to prevent runoff pollution.



Before our technical assistance

As a result of our technical assistance, the farm manager is working on limiting their manure spreading to spring and summer and at reduced rates so that actively growing plants can uptake the nutrients. They are also exporting the remaining stored manure to a nearby blueberry farm. The adjacent photos show the improvement in just a few months.



After our technical assistance

NACD Technical Assistance Grant

Later this month we are planning to apply for the 2020 round of NACD Technical Assistance grants. Conservation Districts are the primary recipients of these grants.

Funds are used to pay for District staff to help increase capacity for NRCS programs. In order to apply the NRCS leadership must determine if Clackamas is a high priority location for the grant funds. District staff met with the NRCS Assistant State Conservationist Jason Jeans and Kim Galland to discuss our proposal. We were happy to learn that we have the support of Oregon NRCS leadership, and our Basin Team Leader, Leo Preston. The District also received kudos for the oak work we have accomplished in partnership with NRCS.

If funded, some of the planning staff will assist with outreach and technical assistance for the Conservation Reserve Stewardship Program (CSP) in Clackamas County. We will also provide technical and planning assistance for the Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP) new irrigation funding pool in the Canby/Woodburn area. The funding would become available in late summer and would last for 13 months.

Horsing Around In Clackamas County

Staff Reische recently moved to a horse property near the Conservation Resource Center in Beavercreek. In her free time, she has been implementing various conservation practices on her new farm. She will be installing a heavy use area this spring to reduce mud and manure issues near the barn. Implementation of the heavy use area will be featured on the ClackCoTV public access program called Horsing Around in Clackamas County. This episode should be a good resource for planners to refer horse owners to when educating them on proper mud management. Jenne hopes to "walk the conservation talk" in her new place. She plans to evaluate the effectiveness of the practices we recommend and demonstrate good stewardship on her horse farm.



April 2020 Education and Outreach Update

Partnership Collaboration

Education and Outreach staff collaborated with local watershed councils, sister conservation districts, and school garden educators to research and develop conservation education and activities for the coming months. COVID 19 restrictions have limited the way partners are able to deliver on the grants they have received. Online webinars, group projects, like the "Soil Your Undies" campaign, and other shared, regional activities are just some of the ideas being explored.

Ask a Clackamas SWCD Conservation Specialist

In collaboration with Conservation Specialist Scott Eden, the Education and Outreach team is putting together a series of informational webinars featuring different conservation topics. The first webinar topic will be Summer Grazing: Where and When for Healthy Livestock and Grass. Learning how to deliver this information via webinar is a new challenge we're looking forward to mastering.



Meetings and Events

<u>Small Farm School</u> - Planning continues for Small Farm School, but the planning committee has chosen at this time to push back this popular annual event from July to September 19th. We helped prepare a survey to send out to potential participants to assess their interest in changing this to a virtual event.

OCEAN CONNECT – The annual OCEAN CONNECT conference has been canceled for 2020. Some exploration is under consideration for delivering course information via an online format. The OCEAN Annual Meeting will be held online on June 18th.

Tree School successfully moved many of its course presentations to an online platform. Classes require registration but are free. <u>View the class guide here.</u>

Farmers Markets



Three additional farmers markets opened for business "not as usual." The Canby Farmers Market, Milwaukie Sunday Farmers Market, and Redland Grange Farmers Market have all put measures in place to protect vendors and patrons. The Education and Outreach team has provided information and support to the markets and their agricultural producers to help ensure both their safety and success during this market season.

Native Plant of the Month

Less time in the field has allowed time to explore the long list of "great ideas" the team has collected over the past few years. One of these is a monthly feature article for the website and social media which focuses on native plants. Our selected feature will be associated with oak habitat whenever possible.

The May Native Plant of the Month is Oregon Sunshine. This month's featured plant is a recommended native substitute for our monthly weed of the month, Orange Hawkweed!



Watershed Council partners are excited about sharing this information with their communities.

Website Articles

- Second Proposed Budget Published for Fiscal Year 2020-2021
- Celebrate Native Plant Appreciation Week
- Budget Committee Approves FY 2020-2021 Budget
- <u>Clackamas SWCD Seeks Public Input Regarding Molalla River Drinking Water</u>
 <u>Source Quality</u>
- Invasive Weed of the Month: Orange Hawkweed
- Notice of FY 2020-2021 Budget Hearing
- National Invasive Species Awareness Week Part 2

List
Val
5
Api
ē
암

5/6/2020

Date	Number Payee	Payee	Мето	Payment
5/6/2020	100169	4Sight Consulting, LLC	CSWCD: CRC [Modified] 01/2020	5,625.00
5/6/2020	100169	4Sight Consulting, LLC	CSWCD: CRC 12/2019	2,972.50
5/6/2020	100170	AFLAC	Acct: LGF14 [04/30/20] 05/05/20	766.21
5/6/2020	100171	Nicole Ahr	Reimbursement: Mileage 04/2020	69.12
5/6/2020	100172	Clackamas River Water	Acct: 032327-00 WATER 04/2020& Fire Access	422.68
5/6/2020	100173	Coverall North America, Inc	Acct: 157-6800 05/2020	567.00
5/6/2020	100174	Clackamas Dept of Finance	CSWCD: EE/ER Ben 05/2020	21,282.60
5/6/2020	100175	DMV Services	Plate: U511695 [Trailer] 06/03/20-06/03/21	176.00
5/6/2020	100176	Garmin Services, Inc	Acct: DL627537 04/2020	72.40
5/6/2020	100177	Oregon City Garbage, Inc	Acct: 57768000 05/2020	95.60
5/6/2020	100178	Pacific Office Automation	Acct: 900-0266949-000 [100-0417] 03/2020	204.08
5/6/2020	100179	PGE	Acct: 9606754531 4/23/20	746.95
5/6/2020	100180	Premiere Global Services (PGi)	Acct: 3616841 04/2020	23.34
5/6/2020	100181	T-MOBILE	Acct: 961602090 04/20/20	463.67
5/6/2020	100182	US Bank Voyager Fleet Systems	Acct: 869284679 04/24/20	236.89
5/6/2020	100183	Verizon Wireless	Acct: 242017036-00001 04/13/20	240.06
5/6/2020	100184	VOYA Financial OSGP	CSWCD: EE/ER 457b PPE 04/30/20;Pd 5/5/20	11,058.19

			qns	Subtotal:	45,022.29	
			5/18/	5/18/2020		
5/18/2020	100185	Better World Club, Inc	Fleet: 3700-0005-9771 05/2020-05/2021		440.00	
5/18/2020	100186	Buel's Impressions Printing	CSWCD: Poster & Signs 05/2020		138.00	
5/18/2020	100187	Canby Livability Coalition	CSWCD: Grants [MKT] 05/2020		1,500.00	
5/18/2020	100188	Cascade Environmental Group	PSC-1820-4037 [Prof Svcs] 04/2020 & Bal Due		3,597.50	
5/18/2020	100189		CSWCD: Grants [MKT] 05/2020		7,000.00	
5/18/2020	100190	Clackamas ESD	CSWCD: Phone System Qtr3 03/2020		891.36	
5/18/2020	100191		CSWCD: Contract Svcs [ERP] 05/2020		100.00	
5/18/2020	100192		Job 39099: Door Hangers [WW] #10 Env 03/2020		808.77	
5/18/2020	100193	Green Banks, LLC	WW-2019-05 [CRISP-LK-2020-04] EDRR 04/2020 & Training		7,564.86	ñ
5/18/2020	100194	American On Site - Jeremiah Inc	CSWCD: SRL-7005 [Zimmerman] 04/2020		11,600.00	
5/18/2020	100195	Oregon Association of Conservation Districts	CSWCD: OACD Travel -SoC-[NACD 02/2020] 04/2020		366.17	
5/18/2020	100196	Eann Rains	Reimbursement: Mileage/Supplies 04/2020		276.39	
5/18/2020	100197	Redland Grange #796	CSWCD: Grants [MKT] 05/2020		200.00	
5/18/2020	100198	Sound Native Plants Inc	WW-2019-12 [CRISP-LK-2020-02] 04/2020		6,662.09	F)
5/18/2020	100199	Spire Technologies, Inc	Acct: 02208 [Mgmt/BU] 06/2020		450.00	
			gns	Subtotal:	41,895.14	
				Total: \$	86,917.43	
	(Total Conservation Fund		14,226.95	Ь

X:\@Board_of_Directors\2020\5_May-19-2020\3B -- Disbursement List May_2020

Roard Treasufer